
Dear Lake Elsinore Little League Family, 
 
Unfortunately, with the new information that has just been announced and the continued 
closing of the City fields, the Lake Elsinore Little League Board of Directors is sadly forced 
to cancel the Spring 2020 season.   
 
I, like most of the Board Members and many of you, we're hoping that we would be able to 
get the players back on the field and at least be able to get some of the season played. 
However, after working very hard with City officials who are mandated to follow State 
Health Guidelines, the continuation of the season will be impossible. 
 
By Lake Elsinore Little League Constitution, a new Board of Directors will take over the 
running of League business over the next couple of weeks. With that said, they will be 
looking at the finances of the League and determining the feasibility of discounts for 
players for future seasons since the 2020 spring season was not completed. More 
information on this will be forthcoming once the new Board of Directors is able to meet.  
 
Also, by Constitution, a complete financial record of Lake Elsinore Little League is to be 
available for General Members at Closing Ceremonies of the Spring Season. Since we were 
not able to have a Closing Ceremony, a profit/loss statement for the 2020 Spring Season 
are posted on the web site under About Us > Our Finances > Financial Reports, so that 
everyone can review how money was spent for the most recent season. Unfortunately for 
the League, we loss over $6,000 for the 2020 Spring Season. The Board of Directors will be 
working with vendors to recover some of those costs.  
 
I understand the outcome of the 2020 Lake Elsinore Little League season was very 
disappointing for everyone. I wish things would have been different. However, with the 
current situation, let’s keep things in perspective. Please continue to follow the health 
guidelines and remain healthy, and we will hopefully be back playing baseball once again 
soon. Stay Safe! 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Robert Sadlak 
 
Former President - LELL  
 
 


